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NZEI Meeting – Friday 22 June 
You will all be aware by now of the teachers meeting on the afternoon of Friday 22nd of 
June.  All of our teaching staff will be away attending this meeting.  Classes will finish at 
12.15pm on this day, with buses departing shortly after this.   
 
Parents of bus children will need to be at the bus stop early on this day to collect their 
child off the bus.  There will be no high school students on the buses at this time so we 
anticipate the runs being slightly quicker and parents should allow for this.  If there is no 
parent to meet children at the bus stop they will be returned to school by the driver. 
 
For children who do not go home on the bus, we are encouraging parents to collect 
them at 12.15 or the children walk / bike home at this time if they would normally do so. 
 
If the early departure is not going to be convenient for parents there will be several staff 
who will remain at school to supervise children.  If this is the case, please phone or email 
the office by Wednesday 20th June so adequate supervision can be arranged. 
 
Family Support Worker 
Lorraine Smith, our Family Support Worker has resigned from the end of this term as she 
has won another position with more hours.  We wish Lorraine well for her future plans and 
thank her for her dedication during the time she has been with us. 
 
 
 
Community Notices 
 
After School @ Kids Alive on Friday 22nd June are looking at extending the time 
from 12.15pm on that day due to the Union meeting for the teachers.  At this stage we are just 
seeing what interest there will be before we confirm costings etc.  If you are interested in booking 
your child in please email lorraine@kidsalive.co.nz as soon as possible so we can start planning 


